
SGA Meeting Minutes for 09/16/2024
The meeting was called to order at 4:02PM by President Brooke Sears. Attendance was taken,
and a quorum was met. The minutes for the meeting on 09/09/24 were approved.

Special Orders of Business
● Approval of SGA Appointments
● Dr. Howard-Voting

Officer Reports
Faculty Executive Board Mackenzie Franson

● Mackenzie introduced herself as the representative of FEB. She is a freshman here at
Concord and is a Psychology major. She is very excited to take on the role this semester

Board of Governors Abby Stovall
● No report

Judicial Liaison Jacey Crisp
● 2024 Homecoming Rules and Elections

Chief Arbiter Zoey Shamblin
● Three new arbiters are elected, and in the process of being sworn in
● Student Conduct Officer and Arbiters training is this Thursday, September 19 at 4:30PM.

If you have any suggestions regarding court, or how training should be run, see Zoey for
further questions and answers

● A report regarding scooters on campus have been sent out! As for the Student Center,
scooters may not be ridden on or walked; they can be left and locked in the bike rack,
outside of the cafeteria, and left at the welcome center. But if the student center manager
is not present, there is a number on the white board behind the desk to get ahold of the
manager(s) to retrieve the scooter. Jumping over the counter is NOT an option, police
will be called for trespassing and a write up will be given

Ombudsman Jon Hill
● If a complaint or suggestion is needed, see Jon Hill or go to concord.edu/SGA

Parliamentarian Alex Rodriguez
● Office Hours 11AM-12PM on Tuesdays; 10AM-11AM on Fridays. If there is any

concern(s) or help needed during that time, Alex will be in the office during those times
Secretary Lilly Palmer

● Office hours 8:15AM-9:15AM and 11AM-12PM on Wednesdays. If there is any
concern(s) or help needed during that time, Lilly will be in the office during those times

Business Manager Abby Stovall
● No report

Vice President Johnathan Schwiterlette
● Johnathan introduces himself as the new Vice President of the Student Government

Association. He is a Communications major and from Beckley, West Virginia.
Schwitzerlette is looking forward to working with the association. He intends to make the
most time he can while being here, and cannot wait to do many things with the
association and committees

● As Johnathan is settling into his new role as Vice President, he intends to hold his office
hours from 4PM-6PM on Thursdays



President Brooke Sears
● Athens Town hall meeting will be tomorrow evening at 7pm. If you have concerns,

questions, or suggestions, see Brooke after the meeting
● Some Delegate and Arbiter interviews have started! There are some that have interviewed

but extended until next Senate Meeting. If you applied for a position and have not gotten
an interview, they are still ongoing

● Voter registration tomorrow September 17. A short training will be held after this
evening’s Senate meeting. The drive will be on the Ground Floor Lobby of the Student
Center from 10AM-3PM

Committee Reports
Budgetary Commission

● Met on Thursday to go over a budgetary request from the Bonner Committee. The
commission approved $400 for the professional clothing closet and food pantry.
Seconded by Delegate Prince. Motion Passes

Campus Life
● No report

Commuter Committee
● No report

Philanthropy
● No report

Rules
● No report

CUSAC
● Meeting tomorrow September 17 at 8:30PM. The topics on the agenda include the

elevator in South Tower, food quality, missing shower heads in male bathrooms in Wilson
Hall, and scooters on campus

Technology Committee
● See Lilly after to set up and schedule a meeting time

Recruitment Committee
● No Report

Homecoming Committee
● Homecoming Rules

Unfinished Business
No Unfinished Business at this time

Announcements
● Hopper-Turning Society

Meetings on Wednesday’s at 5pm in S104. Mr. Bow will be giving a presentation
● Alpha Psi Omega

Annual Trivia Night September 17 at 7PM. Snacks will be provided, along with prizes!
● Carolyn Worley

Blizzard of Bucks on Wednesday at 7PM at the subway stage. It is a game show that you
get to compete against others, and get in the tube with money

● CU Prevention and Recovery Organization



Meet and Greet in the Pride/CUPRO Lounge in Wilson Hall from 3PM-4PM
● Anna Hardy

Concord University received a grant from HEPC. It has allowed the purchase of
counseling services from a group called “Better Mind.” It will be live this week, emails
and posters will be set up around campus. This is a service available for everyone

● Cristina Reagan
Reminder: Conventional session and presentation with Chelsey Rowe in State Room

● Morgan’s Message
The women’s/men’s soccer teams made a group to advocate for mental health for athletes
on campus

● Social Work
An introduction by Junior Session as the representative of Social Work. If you or anyone
have any questions or would like to join, see Junior for further information regarding
recruitment

Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 4:32PM

Secretary, Lilly E. Palmer


